
    The regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Stamford was held on 
June 8, 2022 at 6:00 P.M. at the Town of Stamford Municipal Building with the 
following present: 
 

Supervisor-John Kosier  
Councilperson-Roderick Hillis 
Councilperson- Daniel Deysenroth  

 Councilperson-David Post  
Hwy. Supt. Jonathan Ballard 
 
Absent was- Councilperson-Brent Trimbell                      
 
 Also present: Jackie Lamport, Liz Page, Mike Cairns, Jim & Lori Betz, Duane 

Martin and Ken Gopel 
 
The board meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
A MOTION was made by Daniel Deysenroth and seconded by David Post to 

approve the minutes of the previous meeting. ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION carried. 
 
A MOTION was made by Daniel Deysenroth and seconded by David Post to 

approve the Supervisor’s monthly report. ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION carried. 
 
A MOTION was made by Daniel Deysenroth and seconded by Roderick Hillis to 

approve General bills abstract no. 6, dated June 8, 2022, claim nos.:  Fund A – 85 – 109, 
Fund B – A90, A92 and B7 and Fund SL – 6 in the amount of $6,832.06.  ALL AYE 
votes cast, MOTION carried 
  
 A MOTION was made by Daniel Deysenroth and seconded by Roderick Hillis to 
approve Highway bills abstract no. 6, dated June 8, 2022, claim nos.: Fund DA – 30 – 32          
and Fund DB – 13 – 17 in the amount of $72,177.21. ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION 
carried. 

 
A MOTION was made by Daniel Deysenroth and seconded by Roderick Hillis to 

approve South Kortright Sewer District bills abstract no. 6, dated June 8, 2022, claim nos. 
21 – 22 in the amount of $4,712.62. ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION carried. 

 
Jim and Lori Betz were present with a suggestion the board increase the price for 

the Town Planning Board fees. Jim Betz is a member of the Town of Stamford Planning 
Board. The town board will review the current fees and discuss at the meeting next 
month. Also suggested by Ken Gopel was a driveway permit cost of $250. Currently the 
town does not charge for a driveway permit.  

 
 
 
 



 



Mike Cairns, Chief Operator for the SK Sewer District presented the board with 
the following report. The Hidden Inn will install a new water meter shortly due to frozen 
pipes. He will be working on next year’s budget in the near future. 

 
 
 
 



Hwy. Supt. Jonathan Ballard gave the following highway report: 
• All roads have been either graded or rolled. Item 4 was placed on roads 

that needed it. 
• Plan on chip sealing on Wed. of next week. 
• Plan on pug milling Pickens and Bucking Roads. 
• The Flail boom mower is ready for use. 
• We put in 2 driveway culverts on Roses Brook Rd. 
• The Mac truck on order completion date has been changed from July 6th to 

Sept. 1st due to parts unavailability. 
 
 
Supv. Kosier received a proposal from Geo Stabilization International Project 

Development Engineer David Brogan, for the Town Brook Rd. stabilization project. 
The price for 46 linear feet is estimated at $89,714.85 and 78 linear feet is estimated at 
$136,254.05. When the engineered plans from Delaware County Soil & Water are 
received the next step is getting price quotes for the under-slope repair. Quotes have been 
requested from Delaware Bulldozing, Jonathan LaFever and Joe Dianich. 

 
RESOLUTION NO. 27-2022 was introduced by John Kosier and seconded by 

Daniel Deysenroth: 
 

BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED that due to NYS Retirement requirements we 
accept the resignation of Dog Control Officer effective June 8, 2022 and appoint Ann 
Barr as Dog Control Officer effective June 8, 2022 – December 31, 2022. 

 
The foregoing RESOLUTION WAS DULY PUT TO A VOTE WHICH resulted 

as follows: 
 AYES: John Kosier-Roderick Hillis-Daniel Deysenroth-David Post 
 NOES: None 
 Said RESOLUTION was thereupon declared duly adopted. 
 
 Supv. Kosier received correspondence from the Robinson-Broadhurst Foundation, 
Inc. informing the town a grant of $100,000. is awarded for a highway truck replacement. 
  

RESOLUTION NO. 28-2022 was introduced by John Kosier and seconded by 
David Post: 
 

BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED that due to the Teamsters Local 317 contract 
expiring on Dec. 31, 2022 we hereby appoint Roderick Hillis and Daniel Deysenroth to 
the negotiating committee. 

 
The foregoing RESOLUTION WAS DULY PUT TO A VOTE WHICH resulted 

as follows: 
 AYES: John Kosier-Roderick Hillis-Daniel Deysenroth-David Post 
 NOES: None 
 Said RESOLUTION was thereupon declared duly adopted. 



 A discussion was had on who mows the town cemeteries. The Delaware Co. 
Office of Employment and Training mows the cemeteries and Supv. Kosier will contact 
them to add the Township Cemetery to the list for mowing. 
 
 Short term rentals and annual permit fees were discussed. Supv. Kosier will 
contact Glenn Nealis, Delaware Co. Economic Development Director for more 
information. 
 

 
RESOLUTION NO. 29-2022 was introduced by Daniel Deysenroth and seconded 

by Roderick Hillis: 
 

BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED that we move into Executive Session at 7:12 PM to 
discuss a litigation issue. 

 
The foregoing RESOLUTION WAS DULY PUT TO A VOTE WHICH resulted 

as follows: 
 AYES: John Kosier-Roderick Hillis-Daniel Deysenroth-David Post 
 NOES: None 

 Said RESOLUTION was thereupon declared duly adopted 
 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 30-2022 was introduced by Daniel Deysenroth and seconded 

by Roderick Hillis: 
 

BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED that we move out of Executive Session at 7:35 PM 
with no action taken. 

 
The foregoing RESOLUTION WAS DULY PUT TO A VOTE WHICH resulted 

as follows: 
 AYES: John Kosier-Roderick Hillis-Daniel Deysenroth-David Post 
 NOES: None 

 Said RESOLUTION was thereupon declared duly adopted 
 
 
A MOTION was made by John Kosier and seconded by Daniel Deysenroth to 

adjourn this meeting at 7:36 P.M.  The next regular meeting will be held on July 13, 2022 
at 6:00 P.M. at the Town Municipal Building, 101 Maple Ave., Hobart, New York.  

 
 
 
 
 
 



WE, the undersigned members of the Town Board of the Town of Stamford, 
Delaware County, New York, do hereby certify that we have examined the minutes of the 
previous meeting and found them to be correct and accurate as recorded. 

 
 
Supervisor_____________________________________________ 
 
Councilperson__________________________________________ 
 

 Councilperson__________________________________________ 
  
 Councilperson__________________________________________ 
 

Attest__________________________________________                                                    
 Town Clerk  
 
 


